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2025 Self-Directed Supports Rate Study 

The Division of Developmental Disabilities (Division) contracted with Mercer 
Government Human Services Consulting (Mercer) to perform a rate study on various 
services that can be self-directed under the Division’s 1915(c) waivers. Stakeholder 
feedback was collected, and data was analyzed to understand if the Self-Directed 
Supports (SDS) Medicaid maximum rates were reasonable and appropriate given 
current market conditions. 

Mercer initiated the rate study in October 2023. The Division and Mercer held two (2) 
SDS Rate Study Stakeholder Meetings, in November 2023 and May 2024. Mercer 
completed the analysis and modeling in January 2025. The final 2025 SDS Rate 
Study is available on the Division’s Home and Community Based Waivers website, 
under the Rate Study accordion.  

https://dmh.mo.gov/media/pdf/2025-sds-rate-study
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